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“We plead with governments to abandon their drug policy that places law enforcement at the centre and pushes public health strategies to the margin,” said Brian McConnell, President of Families and Friends for Drug Law Reform. “Drug policy is about the health of our young people yet what we are doing is arresting 75,000 of them each year and failing to prevent the drugs reaching them.”

Mr McConnell was reacting to the Australia Institute report, “Drug Law Reform: Beyond Prohition”, that was released today. The Australia Institute, as governments’ own experts warned, found: 

· that in 1996 the Office of Strategic Crime Assessment warned that criminals would substitute methamphetamines for heroin because there was a growing shortage of it in South East Asia,

· in 2001 when the heroin drought was biting, the Australian Federal Police Commissioner warned that the same crime syndicates had cut back on heroin and were targetting the much bigger market of young people prepared to swallow a pill rather than inject a drug, 

· that when crystal methamphetamine was first detected (about the time of the heroin drought) health professionals warned it would lead to violence and psychoses that was beyond the capacity of drug and mental health services to manage. 

 “It is time to change direction altogether and adopt a more public health approach that minimise the harm rather than focus almost exclusively on a law enforcement strategy,” said Brian McConnell, “Many politicians are proposing tougher law enforcement but that has failed in the past and will continue to fail. More arrests and imprisonment of drug users is harm maximisation.” 

 “We can now see that these chickens have come home to roost,” said Mr McConnell. 

· The 73,000 seriously impaired active injectors of heroin in 1999 have become 73,000 seriously impaired dependent methamphetamine users. 

· Over half a million Australians have recently used methamphetamines or what was sold to them as the less harmful ecstasy but which often contains methamphetamine. That includes over 12% of 20-29 year olds.

· The mental health system has been brought to its knees.

· Families are in chaos attempting to reach out to their children who have lost track of reality through binging on the new potent drugs. Even professionals are finding it hard to cope.

“We plead with all governments to open their eyes to the facts. Please do not continue to look the other way, hoping the problem will go away or ineffectively attempting to force people to become drug free through the criminal justice system. It is not a time to focus on tougher laws, it is a time to focus on the health and well being of the whole person. We must act now, young people’s lives and the wellbeing of society depend on it.”
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